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NEWSLETTER 
 

Term 2: Week 3:   21  ï 25  May 2018 
 

 

 
 

EPro8 Challenge 
After a week of practicing our problem solving and technology skills for the 

EPro8 Challenge, the Year 5 and 6 teams got the chance to compete last Friday. 
Congratulations to both the Matahui teams who came 4th equal. You all worked 

well together and were creative in your approach to challenges. 
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PUSHING BOUNDARIES IN POSITIVE WAYS - MATAHUI STUDENTSõ EXCEL 

What do ex-Matahui School  students do when they leave our community? They push the 
boundaries, thatõs what. Take the time to read the followingéé 
 
Abby Smale made it to the final six in the Miss NZ contest. She was named Miss Tourism and so 
gets to go to Malaysia later on during the year. Here is her Facebook link. 
https://www.facebook.com/AbbysmaleMWNZfinalist/ 
An awesome achievement. Our congratulations Abby. 
  
Miah McDonald attends St Paulõs and at that end of the Maadi Cup rowing competition, he 
attended and was selected as one of 18 boys in the North Island to trial for the NI rowing team. 
Following the camp, he learned that he had made the North Island rowing team!  
 
Last week he competed in an extreme event in a National competition in which 12 teams from 
across NZ compete as part of a team of 8 (4 boys, 4 girls) for the Hillary Challenge. 
 
Two days of team exercises and group work in the local environment, then on Wednesday 
and Thursday were out overnight, running with full packs and tent, over the Tongariro Crossing 
general area but spending considerable time off track to get to the special rogaine points. At the end 
of the week they finished with a 50km multisport event. 

Here is the link to the Facebook page which has an excellent short video on the Hillary 
Challenge itself under Videos ð Hillary Challenge ð 5 days in the wild, plus has some good photos 
of the event. https://www.facebook.com/hillaryoutdoors/ 

What an absolutely intrepid adventure. 

Congratulations Miah on your incredible achievements. 

Charlie Bell is possibly the latest ex Matahui School athlete to represent NZ. He will be heading to 
Italy later this year to take part in the under 18 Junior World canoe slalom championship. WOW! 

We wish you well Charlie. ñTi auguro il meglio.ó Congratulations. What an incredible 
accomplishment. 

Donõt forget to watch the Royal Wedding. I am likely to be watching Peter Rabbit with the 
grandchildren. 

Ka kite 

Max 

Thanks to Maniisha and the Matahui Bittern brigade.  

https://www.facebook.com/AbbysmaleMWNZfinalist/
https://www.facebook.com/hillaryoutdoors/
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TERM 2, 2018:   Dates for your Diary 
Thursday 24 May:  10 am Boostrix Education ð Year 7s 
Thursday 24 May:  Junior/Senior Hike 
Wednesday 30 May: VIP Open Day 9 ð 12.30 
Friday 1 June:  Life Ed 
Monday 4 June:  No school ð Queens Birthday 
Tuesday 5 ð Wednesday 6 June:  Life Ed 
Wednesday 6 June:  Junior Cross Country ð Matahui 
Thursday 7 June:  Small School Cross Country 
Monday 11 June:  BOT Meeting 
Tuesday 12 June:  North Cluster Cross Country 
Tuesday 26 June:  BOP Cross Country ð Years 4 ð 8 
Tuesday 26 June:  Reports home 
Saturday 30 June:  Matahui Open Day ð 9 am to 12 pm 
Monday 2 July:  Report follow up ð parent meeting (optional) 
Tuesday 3 July:  Matahui Open Day ð 9 am to 12.30 pm 
Tuesday 3 July:  Report follow up ð parent meeting (optional) 
Friday 6 July:  End of Term 2 
 

 

ASSEMBLIES ð TERM 1  (11 WEEKS).  Start time ð 2.30 pm 
WK 2 - Friday 18 May  Mrs Chissell (POHUTUKAWA) ð Helpfulness 
WK 3:  Friday 25 May  Mrs Garrett (PURIRI) - Honesty 
WK 4 - Friday 1 June:  Mr Evans (KAURI)) ð Perseverance 
WK 5:  Friday 8 June:  Mrs Croskery (KOWHAI) ð Excellence 
WK 6:  Friday 15 June: Mrs Chissell(POHUTUKAWA) ð Responsibility ð Class   
                                    Presentation 
WK7:  Friday 22 June:  Mrs Garrett (PURIRI) ð Forgiveness ð Class Presentation 
WK 8:  Friday 29 June: Mrs Croskery (KOWHAI) ð Courage ð Class Presentation 
WK 9:  Friday 6 July:   Mr Evans (KAURI) ð Co-operation ð Class Presentation 
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CITIZENSHIP AWARD  

 
Week 2, Term 2, 2018 ð    Payton Kruze was awarded the 
Certificate for Helpfulness.  Well done Payton!  
 
Detailed below are the recipients of school awards for Week 1 in 
Term 2.   Well done to Liam, Gursharanpreet, Harry, Isaac, Ayden, 
Saxon, Payton, Grace R, Henrietta, Arshpreet, Grace J,  Elle and 
Fern. 
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HEALTH AND SAFETY SPOTLIGHT OF 
THE MONTH  
  
 

Personal hygiene: 
We suspect, is that a number of the children are 
not washing their hands as the towel supply does 
not need to be replaced at the end of the week.  
 
Whilst we have reminded them of the importance of washing and 
drying their hands so that we can maintain a high standard of 
personal hygiene and reduce the risk of spreading dreaded germs, 
can we respectfully ask that you reinforce this message at home as 
well. 
 
Many thanks 
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MATAHUI SCHOOL BALL 2018  

Matahui School Ball 2018 is set 
for 25th August. Please keep this 
date free for a fabulous night out! 
We are always on the hunt 
for parents/caregivers to volunteer some of their 
precious time (whatever you can spare) and be a part of 
the School Ball committees if you are interested at all, 
please email Sharlene Reay on sharreay@gmail.com or 
call/text on 021 426 606. 
 

 
 
 
 
LEARN TO PLAY THE VIOLIN AT MATAHUI SCHOOL  
Hi, my name is Cherrie Leefe and I am a very experienced violin 
teacher who can teach Suzuki or traditional violin method. I can 
offer individual lessons @$25 per a 30 minute lesson or learning in 
a small group @$15 for a 30 minute lesson. 
Playing the violin is so rewarding, as it provides many opportunities for students to 
engage in school music groups and other social music making activities. 
Please contact me from my details below if you are interested in lessons for your 
child.  
Cherrie Leefe  0212158196 or 07 5780796      cjleefe@hotmail.com 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sharreay@gmail.com
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If you would like to contribute with maintenance and school projects please 

let us know.  We have a variety of tasks on the go and parent participation is 

welcomed if you would like to get involved.  
 

LIBRARY:  We need help with: 

- Maintenance of books/covers 

- Coding 

- Library tidy   

The library care is co-ordinated by Sam Ogden, please text or email. 

 
MAINTENANCE:  We need help with: 

- Ground Maintenance - Weeding and Pruning 

- Weed removal and disposal following clean ups. 

- Painting ï we are in the prep stage of windowsills in the Hub ï Sanders Wanted! 

 

GARDEN PLANTS:  
If you have any plants that you would like to donate, we are looking for: 

- Natives 

- Herbs and Veges  

- Flower varieties   

 

HEALTH & SAFETY:  Please note that all volunteers to school works must adhere 

to the Matahui School Health and Safety policy, a copy of which is on the notice board. 

Prior to works this will be required to be read and signed. 

 

Working Bees will be run from time to time with notices emailed and/or included in the 

weekly school newsletter.   There is also the option to contribute at a time that suits 

you, just give Gina a call or email to discuss your interest and the works on the go as 

this will be ever changing!  
 

CONTACT:  
 

Gina OôBrien - 021 708 602   Email riverstone.katikati@gmail.com 

Sam Ogden   - 027 519 776       Email netprobop@xtra.co.nz 

 

mailto:riverstone.katikati@gmail.com
mailto:netprobop@xtra.co.nz
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The Katikati Sea Scouts Want You! 
  

The Kea Scouts, who are part of the wider Sea Scout Group, are aged between 5 & 8yo and are a small 

group of children and adults who love kayaking, bush walks, camping, crafts, cooking and having fun. We 

also enjoy getting out and about in the community and being useful. Our aim is to build friendships and 

learn together whilst improving ourselves in the process.  

  

Each term the programme is packed full with fun activities and we would love for you to join us.  

  

Our Kea Scouts meets on a Monday from 4:30pm ï 5:30pm (term time only) at the Scout Den behind the 

Dave Hume Pools, Carisbrook Street, Katikati. Come down and check us out. Frist 3 sessions are free. 

  

For more information please contact Caroline Casey (Kea Leader) on   027 551 5589  or Louisa Webber 

(Group Leader) on 549 5719 .                   
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          Scholastic Book Club ð Issue 3 
This issue opened on Monday 30 April 2018.  Please either return your book order 
to the school by Wednesday 20 June.  Otherwise place your order through the 
LOOP system.  The LOOP system is very easy and convenient to use.  Many 
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Wanted: Thomas the Tank Engine! 
 

 
 

Do any Matahui families have old  Thomas the Tank Engine treasures (toys, books, clothes, 

duvet covers etc), that their children have grown out of?  If so, there are some lovely 

children, not too far away, who would dearly cherish themé. 

Sara Thorburn used to teach at Matahui. She now teaches at Goldfields School in Paeroa. 

This is a creative and caring school, for children with severe learning difficulties. Many also 

have physical disabilities and autism. Like our children, they want friends, and want to learn, 

but find it hard.  

Thomas and his fellow engines are great friends to these kids. Thomas knows how it feels to 

be small and scared, surrounded by big, fast bossy engines (like Gordon), or grumpy engines 

that get annoyed and tell you off, (like Diesel).  

Thomas and friends are good teachers. They have clear facial expressions and make sounds, 

to show us what they are feeling. That helps us to learn empathy. Sometimes they forget to 

follow the rules, and run off the rails, or crash into things! They have routines and important 

work to doéand then time for fun. 

Secretly, many of us grown-ups still love Thomas the Tank Engine, and will never ñgrow out 

ofò him. But if you have some old Thomas treasures, however battered and worn, that you 

can bear to part with, please bring them into school, or let me know. I gave Sara some old 

Thomas duvets for her class, and she said it was so cool, seeing the kidsô excitement. 

Any contributions received with thanks! 

Anne (022-122-8424) (Mum of Grace R, Rm 6) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


